
ESMHA Executive Meeting 
February 24, 2021 
Start time 7:00 pm 

End time:  pm 
Platform: ZOOM 

Minutes Taken By: Melissa Crooks 
 

 

ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION 

Attendance Present: Paul, Melissa C, 
Melissa A, Troy N, Shannon K, 
Gina D, Natalie S, Janie C, Rod T, 
Laura R,  

 

Approval of Previous Minutes Minutes were sent out prior to 
meeting for review. 

 

COVID 19 UPDATE If coaches are involved in 
coaching more than one team 
they are required to wear a 
mask at all times with both 
groups they coach. 
Coaches masks must also be 
worn at all times (covering both 
nose and mouth) and if they are 
removed the teams will be 
warned and they can and will 
be penalized during a game.  
“Gator masks” or “buff style 
masks” are not approved masks 
for coaches to wear.   

Natalie will send out an email to 
the masses to update everyone 
of public health recommended 
masks as a reminder. 

FINANCIAL UPDATE Based on the projected ice time 
and the seasons being extended 
for some groups. The projected 
budget for year end will be 
approx. $8000.00. There were a 
couple of additional costs 
contributing to this (jerseys, 
development camps, increase in 
ice costs and weeks, etc.) Given 
it being a COVID-19 year and 
extending the season we are 
pleased with this financial 
outcome. 
 

Gina will be pulling together the 
bills for the ice and will send 
these out to managers as soon 
as possible. 

CMHF/ DARTMOUTH REC 
UPDATE 

CMHF will continue till mid 
April. Their teams will be split in 
to two divisions and play will go 

 



until approx. mid-April. 
Dartmouth Rec will continue 
until the end of March with an 
even schedule of playing each 
team.  According to the 
standings at the end of March 
teams will be divided for a 
playoff style schedule. 
 

Registration: In Camera 
Discussion 

Our current policy states you 
can leave the association prior 
Jan 15th and we will prorate 
your registration fees. Due to 
extenuating circumstances 
regarding COVID 19  any player 
who has requested to leave 
hockey prior to Jan 30th the 
Assoc will pro-rate their 
registration fee. 
 

Janie put forwarded/Rod 
seconded…approved. 
 
Revisit this policy prior to the 
AGM. 
 

HNS PRESIDENT MEETING 
UPDATE Feb 23 2021 

There are lots of discussion 
currently for next year. There 
was some positive feedback 
about hockey starting in Nov. 
They are going to look at the 
start/end dates for future 
seasons as there was positive 
feedback on the later start.   

 

PUCKS/ICE CONDITIONS Concerns have been brought 
forward regarding pucks 
sticking to the ice.  

This will be brought up to the 
rink again. 

GAME CLOCK Concerns have been brought up 
by the membership regarding 
the game clock.  We did reach 
out to them about this and we 
were told it was fixed. To our 
knowledge only a note was put 
on it. 

The executive will draft up a 
letter to address these concerns 
and forward it to the rink. 

 

 


